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Lutheran Church of the Foothills 

Weekly Footnotes 

June 28, 2020 

 

 This Week at Foothills 
See details in this newsletter or on the 
Activities Counter 
 

Sunday, June 28 
+ “At Home” Worship. Please read and pray the 

Service sent with this Footnotes! 
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at your 

kitchen table! 
Monday, June 29 
 Church office is closed on Mondays 
Tuesday, June 30 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
Wednesday, July 1 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
12:00p  “Weekly Footnotes” articles are due: Office 
 3:00p Bequest Fund Board Meeting for Hellene 

Henrikson Fund Board (Zoom) 
Thursday, July 2 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open 
Friday, July 3 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open 
Saturday, July 4 ς Independence Day!  
Sunday, July 6 
+ “At Home” Worship: Please read and pray the 

Service sent with Friday’s Footnotes!  
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at home! 

 
 

I˦N OUR PRAYERS  ˦

We pray for . . . Trish & Owen Jordahl; 
Michelle Reaban (Marge Ahlstrand’s 
daughter); Bruce Bjorke; Paul Holdaway 

(friend of Laura Hollengreen); Kathleen 
Ganley (friend of Kristen & Colette); Diane 
Heimann; Kimberley Elliott; Warren Ahnell; 
those recovering from surgeries and all those 
affected by the COVID-19 virus. Names are 
kept on our prayer list for three weeks unless 
otherwise notified.  
We pray in Christian love and sympathy for 
Ellyn Seifried on the death of her husband, 
Bob Meinhardt,  who passed away last 
Sunday, June 21. 

C˦hurch Update  ˦

Pandemic Update for Lutheran Church of the 
Foothills At its June meeting our Church 
Council decided to continue the suspension 
of “in-person” worship and activities until at 
least July. At its July 14 Council meeting this 
will be reassessed based upon the Grand 
Canyon Synod recommendations and the 
course of the virus here in Arizona. There is a 
link on our website to read the letter sent out 
informing the community of this latest status 
update. Thank you for your understanding 
during this unprecedented time.  

C˦OMMUNITY SERVICE  ˦

Greetings, everyone! Our June Community 
Service focus is Refugee and Immigration 
Services through Lutheran Social Services of 
the Southwest.  
Donations are needed in four categories: (1) 
kitchen supplies; (2) furniture; (3) cleaning 
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supplies; and (4) linens.  
This is the FINAL Sunday to donate items for 
refugees/immigrants through Lutheran Social 
Services of the Southwest.  Our final category 

is linens.  Needs are:  
towels (facecloths, hand 
towels and bath towels); 
sheets (for single and 
double beds); blankets; 
pillows and pillowcases; 
alarm clocks; paper, pens, 
pencils, light bulbs; shower 
liners; rods and rings; and 
laundry baskets. 

If you have any such items to donate, you 
may drop them at church or contact me and 
I'll pick them up.  If you'd prefer, make a 
monetary donation with "June Community 
Service" on the memo line. 
Please note that you can donate any of the 
previously listed items each week at any time 
during the month. Thank you.  
~ Sylvia, Community Services Team 

INTERFAITH COMMUNITY SERVICES (ICS)  
for this month needs any kind of canned 
food; especially ravioli, beef stew, chili , 
peanut butter and canned meats. Keeping 
the ICS Food Bank well supplied is now more 
vital than ever during this difficult time. 
Everyone is benefited by helping to keep 
those in our community healthy! The basket 
for these non-perishables is at the west end 
of the activities counter, and we will see that 
these items get delivered. Thank you for 
keeping up the good work of helping our 
neighbors in need of food!   ~ Sheryl Perry, 
Community Service Team 

Important Primavera Update!  Earlier this 
past week we were 
contacted by staff from 
Primavera informing us 
that  the Men’s Shelter is 
undergoing some badly 
needed updating and 
reconstruction. The men 

have been moved to a nearby motel where 
they are being fed two meals (breakfast and 
dinner). The Primavera Foundation is 
providing these meals through a caterer. The 
cost per meal is approximately $150.00. At 
our June Council meeting it was decided that, 
in lieu of our food offering this month, we 
would provide one of the monthly meals by 
sending $150.00 to Primavera. 
It is expected that construction at the shelter 
will be done by early July, in time for our 
meal date of Friday, July 17, but we will 
continue to watch for updates from 
Primavera should the men have to be housed 
at the motel for a longer period. 
Thank you for your understanding and 
concern for the well-being of our homeless 
neighbors! ~ Community Service Team. 

C˦LASSES & OFFERINGS  ˦

Interested in a Zoom discussion group on 
ά[ŀǳŘŀǘƻ {ƛέΣ tƻǇŜ CǊŀƴŎƛǎΩ 9ƴŎȅŎƭƛŎŀƭ ƻƴ 
Care of Creation? Our Zoom discussion of 
this timely topic begins this 
Thursday, July 2, at 10:00a 
(Our usual Thursday Journey 
time.)  Contact Pastor John at 
pastor@foothillslutheran.org 
for more information.   
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L˦IFE TOGETHER  ˦

Congratulations Noah! 
Recently, Noah Wolgemuth was visited by 
one of his teachers from Doolen Middle 
School. She was there to present him with 
the Lisa Ungar Award, given to one male and 
one female student from the school each 
year! The text of the award follows: 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Noah’s teacher delivering the award. 
Congratulations, Noah! Your church 
community is very proud of you! 

Proceeds from your pocket change that  
are put into our Hunger Loose Change Jar (on 
the stand inside the entrance to our worship 
area) are shared with our church’s World 
Hunger program.  Total for May: $96.00.  
Many thanks for your generosity! Thanks also 
to our counters, Charles & Pat Erickson. 

Sunday Dollars (loose dollar bills put into the 
offering plates) are designated for 
our monthly Offering of Service. 

These may be sent in to the church office! 
This, in addition to your regular offering, is a 
great way to support our community service 
projects. Note: If you want to contribute to 
the Sunday Dollars, please do not send cash 
in the mail. You may add a dollar or two to 
your check and then note “Two dollars for 
Sunday Dollars.” Our counting teams will take 
it from there. Thank you! 

A special word during special times . .  
Our offering is a key part of our 
worship experience as we offer 
“ourselves, our time and our 
possessions.” We ask that you 
remember your church during the 
duration of this virus threat. Expenses 
continue, and our faithful staff relies 
on what we have committed to them. 
Gifts may be received by mail, on our 
website, through your on-line banking, 
or electronically in other ways.  We 
also encourage you to remember other 
non-profits that you regularly support. 
As in the past, at this unprecedented 
time your generosity means a great 
deal. Thank you! 

Lisa Ungar Award, presented to Noah 
Wolgemuth for recognition of outstanding 

academics, citizenship, service and 
community involvement. 
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Our Congregation Council has been meeting 
remotely during the crises. We thank them 
for their diligence and added meeting time 
through this pandemic. If you have questions 
or concerns to share please contact one of 
our Council members, listed below. 

A wonderful story about YOU making a 
difference!  
From Heidi Urbina,  
Community Engagement Manager  
Lutheran Social Services of the SW 
 
I wanted to share a story of one of the 
impacts the gift from the Hellene Henrickson 
Fund has made over the past month [a recent 
$10,000 dollar gift was shared with LSS]. 
 
Our Refugee Youth Mentorship Program 
(RYMP) provides support to youth and young 
adults between the ages of 15-24. One of our 
participants is a 17 year old originally from 
Rwanda and lived most of her life in a 
refugee camp. She and her mother were 
resettled in the United States when she was 
14 years old. When she arrived, she began 
her first year of formal education as a 
freshman in high school. Her goal in going to 
school is to “help keep her new home safe.” 
Three years later, she is not only excelling in 
her studies, but has decided to become a 
police officer when she is older. She enrolled 
in RYMP and was matched with a female 
police officer, beginning her preliminary  
studies to enroll in the police academy. 
 
When she began high school, she was new to 
English and behind on almost every subject. 
To catch up, she has had to take a full 
summer school schedule for the past three 
years. During this summer semester, her 

laptop broke and she thought she would be 
unable to continue. Your support and 
generosity provided a brand new laptop to 
her and gave her the opportunity to continue 
her studies. She will now be able to finish this 
semester and graduate high school on time in 
the spring. 
 
Thank you for making a difference for her, 
and for so many others. We are so grateful 
for your partnership and generosity! 

Lutheran Church of the Foothills 
5102 N. Craycroft Rd., Tucson AZ 85718-6343 

520-299-5631     www.foothillslutheran.org  
Office hours: Tuesday through Friday, 9:00a-3:00p 

Lutheran Church of the Foothills is a member of the  
Grand Canyon Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America (ELCA). We welcome all to our 
congregation; our statement of welcome is on the 
Activities Counter in the lobby. We are a Reconciling 
in Christ community in partnership with 
ReconcilingWorks: Lutherans for  
Full Participation.  

We also partner with  
Interfaith Community Services (ICS),  
Lutheran Social Services of the Southwest (LSS-SW), 
Tucson Interfaith HIV/AIDS Network (TIHAN),  
Arizona Interfaith Power and Light (AZIPL), and  
Sunrise Neighborhood Assistance Program (SNAP). 

Council 
 Executive committee: Laura Hollengreen, Bryan 

 Daum, Liz Zidel, Gary Anderson. 
 At-large members: Mark Olson, Michael Baumann, 

 Karen Nickey. 
Weekly Footnotes is distributed weekly for the 

community of Lutheran Church of the Foothills via 
email (email office@foothillslutheran.org to subscribe) 
and Sunday insert. Please submit articles to the 
church office by noon on Wednesday. 

Administrative Assistant 
 Dakota Worden, office@foothillslutheran.org  
Pastor 
 Rev. John Lillie, pastor@foothillslutheran.org  


